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NEWSLETTER  
 

The last few weeks have proved to be a busy and exciting time at 

Orange High School.  We are in the middle of many winter CHS 

competitions, Astley Cup and rehearsals for the school show. 

Students are also finishing assessments for the end of first 

semester and staff are busy preparing reports. 

 

Many students have been able to attend Astley Cup sports as 

spectators due to the amount of signatures they have gained this 

year and I must say how well these students presented on the 

home leg of the competition.  Their uniform and behavior was 

immaculate and I felt proud to be associated with these students.  

 

Later on the same afternoon I was fortunate to watch the athletics 

on the school oval.  All athletes performed well and one of the 

highlights was watching Jack Saunders win the high jump. 

This young man is usually associated with music at OHS but 

jumped an amazing 1.84m to win the event.  What a moment for 

him with all of Orange High behind him. 

 

The last event of the day was the open boys soccer which 

although the scoreline read 4-1 to Bathurst most spectators knew 

that one more goal our way would have secured the first round  of 

the Astley Cup for us, but it wasn’t to be.  OHS will now travel to 

Dubbo in its quest to win the Astley Cup. 

 

OHS Performing Arts showcases hundreds of students who are 

rehearsing for the school show next Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Thursday.  The School Show highlights the depth of musical, 

dance, theatrical and gymnastic/circus skills that students have 

developed at Orange High School.  It’s a great way to end the 

term and I urge parents to attend and support their sons and 

daughters and to get the word out to the rest of the Orange 

community about the night of great entertainment. 

 

Congratulations to all of the Year 11 students who received 

Principal’s Gold and Silver Awards on their reports.  It is 

wonderful to see the positive transition that has been made from 

junior to senior school.  For students disappointed with their 

report parents, please contact the school to discuss your child’s 

progress.   

 

If the enquiry is about a specific subject the Head Teacher of the 

subject should be contacted.  If it is a general inquiry contact the 

Year Adviser.  

 

M Barrett, Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

WESTERN YOUTH LEAGUE  

In May the Orange representative team featuring four OHS 

students won the 2012 U16 Boys Western Youth League 

undefeated and followed that up over the long weekend by 

winning the County Cup (a round robin between the winners of 

the Southern, Riverina and Western Youth Leagues), also 

undefeated.   
 

 
 

The photo, taken at the last round of the WYL in Dubbo, shows: 

Back - Richard Gathercole (coach), Yasin Bildiren, Jarod 

McKenzie, Chris Gogala, Alex Paterson, Ben Hazzard 

(captain)(OHS), Robbie Cooper, Brett Hazzard (manager). Front - 

Jackson Fuda, Tom Gorton, Ryan Milham (OHS), Braden Riles 

(OHS), Trent French (OHS), Jayden Shea, Tyler Gathercole 

(missing - Rayne Oliver and Adam Radburn). 

 

N Milham 

 

WESTERN REGION CROSS COUNTRY 

The Western Region Cross Country trials at Wellington. We had 

a total of 28 students compete which is an increase in numbers on 

past years.  Each and every OHS student did themselves and the 

school proud at this event. 

 

Every student was cheered on by their teammates as they ran past 

the Orange High section of the Grandstand and every student put 

in their best effort over a challenging course ranging from 3km to 

8km. We were lucky enough to witness some of the best 

sportsmanship ever seen on a sporting field which left many 

spectators with goose bumps or a tear in their eye. You will have 

to ask Phil Tyquin about it when you see him in the playground!! 

21
st
 June, 2012 
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The final wash-up was 13 runners qualifying for State!!! to be run 

at Eastern Creek raceway early next term. The results were as 

follows:   

 

 U/18 Phil Tyquin 3rd 

 U/17 Angus Parsons 1st 

 U/16 Joey Thorley 1st, Chris Warren 7th, Kiel Chapman 9th, 

Ryan Hallett 10th, Glen Maxwell 12th 

 Hayley Butherine 1st, Rachel Pengilly 6th, Olivia Ananin 

7th, Dimity Bartlett 9th, Melissa Byrne 10th 

 U/15 Kyle Ostini 1st, Charlie Bubb 5th, Alex Fisher 9th, 

Hayden Dillon 12th 

 Courtney Chapman 7th 

 U/14 Gerry Shea 12th, Lewis Shea 14th 

 U/13 Bailey Gorranson 3rd, Toby Westcott 4th 

 Lauren Kerwick 1st, Tori Mansfield 3rd, Gabrielle Lloyd 5th, 

Gemma Sattler 10th, Lexi Haskenham 12th 

 U/12 Lachlan McHatton 1st 

 Charlotte Blanchard 7
th

 
 

Congratulations to all involved. 

 

S Ostini 
 

ATTENTION ALL PERFORMING ARTS / PIPS PARENTS 

The School Show is our major fundraising event of the year, and 

we require your help to make it run smoothly.  We need 

volunteers to collect tickets at the door and serve in the 

canteen at each of the performance nights (Tuesday 26
th

, 

Wednesday 27
th

 and Thursday 28
th

 June). 

 

If you wish to help either fill in this slip and drop it in to the 

staff at the music centre or contact Lynette on 

ohsprism@gmail.com or 0413 145 847.  Thank you. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

I am interested in helping out at the 2012 School show. 

 

Name: _______________________________________________ 

 

Contact: _____________________________________________ 

 

Please circle what you would like to do and which night would 

suit. 

 

Tuesday 26
th

   Door  Canteen 
 

Wednesday 27
th

  Door  Canteen 
 

Thursday 26
th

  Door  Canteen 
 

L McLeod 

ATTENTION SCHOOL SHOW PERFORMERS 

Hot food will be available from 6.00pm for students and their 

famillies involved in the school show. 

 

Sunday (Rehearsal):  Soup with bun $3.00,  

 Hot dogs $3.00 

Tuesday Soup with bun $3.00, Piece of pizza $2.00 

Wednesday Chicken Tender Rolls $3.00,  

 Spaghetti bolognaise  $3.00 

Thursday Soup with bun $3.00,  

 Spaghetti bolognaise $3.00 

 

L McLeod 

WELFARE WORDS 

 June is Go Red For Women month and the Heart Foundation 

want to engage women and spread awareness of the number 

one killer of women in Australia – heart disease. Did you 

know 90% of women have at least one risk factor such as high 

blood pressure or family history? Check out the website at 

www.heartfoundation.org.au for information on fundraisers, 

City2Surf run and the Suncorp Bank Harbour 10k run. 

 Year 11 Half-Yearly reports were handed out on Monday. If 

you have not received your child’s report, you can collect it 

from the front office. 

 Year 9 and Year 10 reports are due for distribution to students 

next week. Thank you to all our Year Advisers: Mrs Paine 

(Year 12), Mr Pearson (Year 11), Ms Rogers (Year 10), Mrs 

Small (Year 9), Mrs Wickham (Year 8) and Ms Cormack 

(Year 7) for the work you and the Senior Executive have done 

in making comments on every student in your year. It has 

taken many hours and your efforts are appreciated. 

 Maddie Lisle, Aiden Kelly, Mac Reith-Snare, Toby Westcott 

and Thomas Zylemaker have been selected in the country 

team to attend the 2012 Australian U15 Regional Softball 

Championships in Rockhampton from 10-14 July – and need 

your help! They are conducting a fundraiser on 29
th

 June at 

the Metro Cinemas – Ice Age 4: Continental Drift, 6.15-6.30 

for pizza with the movie commencing at 7p.m. Tickets are 

$20.00 each and are available from any of the players named 

above or pick-up from Food ‘n a Flash, 119 Sale Street. 

 Don’t forget the Breakfast Club operates each morning from 

8.15 in the canteen. You can purchase cereal and/or cheese 

toasties for a mere 50c – great value and warm on these cold 

mornings. Thank you to all the staff and students who 

volunteer their time to serve our students and to ensure their 

well-being.  

 Congratulations to the following students who have achieved 

award levels in the Merit system: 

 

Violet Award – 450 merit points   

Keira Oborn  

(Yr 12) 

Natasha Rudd  

(Yr 11) 

Abbey Spencer  

(Yr 10) 

Isabella Bankovic 

(Yr 8) 

Andrew Parish  

(Yr 8) 

 

 

Indigo Award – 300 merit points  

Kaleah Blowes 

(Yr 12) 

Thomas Boog  

(Yr 12) 

Saskia Kropp-

Jones (Yr 12) 

Sarah Owens 

(Yr 12) 

Mikayla Riley  

(Yr 12) 

Lachlan Jensen  

(Yr 11) 

Megan Brown 

(Yr 10) 

Melissa Byrne  

(Yr 10) 

Amber Collins  

(Yr 10) 

Isabella Fox  

(Yr 10) 

Sophie Gascoyne 

(Yr 10) 

Katelin Eslick 

(Yr 9) 

http://www.heartfoundation.org.au/
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Samantha Owen 

(Yr 9) 

Jamie Bragg  

(Yr 8) 

Fiona Hughes  

(Yr 8) 

Matthew Lummis 

(Yr 8) 

Callum Marks 

(Yr 8) 

Cheyenne Styles 

(Yr 8) 

 

Blue Award – 150 merit points  

Lauren Parker  

(Yr 12) 

Courtney Lamb 

(Yr 11) 

Sharna Lapira-

Pavy (11) 

Lara Mitselburg 

(Yr 10) 

Max Pierce  

(Yr 10) 

Sarah Scott  

(Yr 10) 

Mitch Vennard (Yr 

10) 

Madeline Lisle (Yr 

10) 

Ryan Marshall  

(Yr 10) 

Brock Zylstra 

(Yr 10) 

Jacob Ahern  

(Yr 8) 

Drew Alexander 

(Yr 8) 

Sarah Brown  

(Yr 8) 

Ashleigh Corby 

(Yr 8) 

Eleanor Delaney 

(Yr 8) 

Hugh Gascoyne 

(Yr 8) 

Justin Parish  

(Yr 8) 

Sophie Tonkin  

(Yr 8) 

Shane Amsbert (Yr 

7) 

Joshua Basford (Yr 

7) 

Charlotte 

Blanchard (Yr 7) 

Madison Gilmour 

(Yr 7) 

Laura La Spina (Yr 

7) 

Gabrielle Lloyd 

(Yr 7) 

Clarissa Nugent 

(Yr 7) 

Fergus O’Shea (Yr 

7) 

Eric Pierce (Yr 7) 

Elena Regan  

(Yr 7) 

Ethan Salmon 

(Yr 7) 

Yolanda Wu 

 (Yr 7) 

 

IMMUNISATIONS  - THE NSW SCHOOL BASED 

ADOLESCENT VACCINATION PROGRAM 2012.   

Each year NSW Health works with schools to offer the vaccines 

recommended for adolescents by the National Health and Medical 

Research Council.  In 2012, the following vaccines will be 

offered: 
 

 dTpa (Diptheria, Tetanus and Pertussis) – Year 7 and Year 

10 students. 
 

A specialised team of nurses will visit Orange High School on 

Thursday 2
nd

 August (Week 3 Term 3) to implement this 

program. 

 

Year 10 students have been given a consent form and a Parent 

Information Kit. If you would like your child to be vaccinated 

please complete and sign the forms and return to school ASAP. 

(Year 7 students should have returned the blue form earlier in the 

term) 

 

Students if you were in a Malynley Shield team (1 

signature/team) or an Astley or Mulvey Cup team (3 signatures 

per sport per tie), remember to approach your coach to have them 

sign your diary. Western Area representation is worth 4 

signatures and a CHS Knockout team e.g. open and junior 

football, is worth 1 signature per round played plus 1 for every 

training session attended! It is up to you to claim your signatures. 

 

L Middleton, Head Teacher Welfare 

 

PRISM TRIVIA NIGHT  

The PRISM Group would like to thank everyone who supported 

their recent Trivia Night held on Saturday 2
nd

 June. The night 

raised $3700 which will go towards funding the Music Centre 

extensions. We would particularly like to thank Graeme Carden, 

Cherelynne Carden, Colin Kjoller and Sally Duncan who put a 

huge effort into organising this very successful event. The local 

businesses listed below also donated prizes for the evening and 

we would like to acknowledge their generosity and support of 

Orange High School. 

 

Alfios Pizza 

Athletes Foot 

Australia Post 

Belgravia / Union Bank 

Bizzi Scissors 

Canton Chinese Restaurant 

Chemist Warehouse 

Collin Booksellers 

Liquorland 

Lollipots 

Michels Patisserie 

Odeon Cinemas 

Woolworths – North Orange 

Wokon 

Sports Power 

Taronga Western Plains Zoo 

That Other Theatre Company 

Daryl Grant cycles 

Delish 

Dominoes Pizza 

Electrolux 

Graze on 

Hogs Breath Café 

Hotel Canobolas Steakhouse 

House 

Jive Design Jewellery 

Landers Music 

Provista 

Pizza Hut 

Ricks Engraving 

Rural Centre 

The Snack Shack 

Wendy’s 

 

 

A Roth 

 

EQUESTRIAN TEAM 

Photos from the equestrian team at Coonabararan Horse Expo 

2012 are now published on the website:   

www.coonaphotos.com.   

 

110% - A SPORTS MAD VIDEO PROJECT FOR 

REGIONAL AUSTRALIA. 

Two Orange High students are fortunate to be involved in the 

latest ABC Open film project which involves capturing  

the passion of Australians who give their sport 110%. 

 

Abbey and Samara thank Jason Belmonte for participating in the 

ABC Open 110% film project.   Luke, Samara and Abbey prepare 

the camera and sound equipment prior to filming the interview 

with Jason. For more information and to look at examples on the 

110% project refer to: abc.net.au/open or speak to Luke Wong 

our regional producer for ABC Open  

 

Samara Lloyd and Abbey Spencer, from the Year 10 Visual 

Design class will spend the next term working with Mr Luke 

Wong, Central West ABC Open producer. Luke will be guiding 

the girls in all aspects of making a short film about someone who 

gives everything they have got to their sport. They will learn how 

to plan the make a professional video – from forming interview 

questions, generating the storyboard, creating a shot list, making 

an audio recording, lighting, filming, editing and producing. The 

finished video will then be submitted to the ABC Open Vimeo 

Group.  

 

Abbey and Samara began the project last week. They asked Jason 

Belmonte, Orange’s very own Ten Pin Bowling World Champion 

to be their subject. Jason was more than happy to be the person to 

share his story of what it takes to become the best in the world in 

Ten Pin Bowling – the passion, effort, guts and determination 

needed to give 110% to his sport. They spent the afternoon 

investigating the location for filming and planning the interview.  

 

Jason was soon to be leaving overseas so the girls had to film on 

Monday night. Over a three hour period the girls interviewed and 

filmed Jason doing what he does best – bowl. Over the next few 
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weeks they will learn to edit and produce the final product. The 

finished film could eventually be selected to feature on ABC 

Grandstand online.  

 

A big thank you to both Jason and Luke for giving their 110% to 

this project. The knowledge the girls will gain from this learning 

experience will be invaluable to them now and in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Luke, Samara and Abbey prepare the camera and sound 

equipment prior to filming the interview with Jason. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abbey & Samara thank Jason Belmonte for participating in the 

ABC Open 110% film project. 

 

For more information and to look at examples on the 110% 

project refer to: abc.net.au/open or speak to Luke Wong our 

regional producer for ABC Open. 

 

S Chapman  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


